
Governors Annual Statement 

2021 – 2022 

This year’s focus has been to get back to normal for our children. Our key priority has been to raise 

standards in reading and phonics, whilst resuming wider opportunities to enhance the curriculum.  

Mental health and wellbeing has been another priority, through targeted support and maximizing 

outdoor learning. These are some of the key highlights of the year. 

63 Governor 

meetings and visits to 
school to monitor 
developments 

49 Visitors to 

school to work with 
children 

3,325 new 

reading books 
purchased 

150 additional 

laptops provided in 
KS2 classrooms so that 
there is 1 between 2 
children 
 

115 staff and 

Governors received 
Safeguarding 
Awareness training 
 

115 staff and 

Governors received 
PREVENT training 

1880 minutes of 

dancing/HiiT to 
promote fitness and 
well-being 

550 Outdoor lessons 

taught to support the 
curriculum and 
emotional health and 
wellbeing 

 

19 educational 

visits to enrich the 
curriculum   

10 Refugees joined 

school from Ukraine 
and Afghanistan 

120 children 

attended Arthog 
residential and 
Arthog Outreach  

48 children took part 

in 3-day Jubilee music 
project and 
performance with 
Royal Birmingham 
Conservatoire 

468 children took 

part in the 10th 
Anniversary Concert 
at Telford 
International Centre  

800 parents, carers 

and family members 
watched the 10th 
Anniversary concert in 
person and a further 

500 on the 

livestream/recording 

165 journeys in 

the minibus which 
enabled children to 
take part in more 
local activities  
 

157 lessons taught 

in The Meadow as 
part of our Nature 
Friendly Schools 
scheme delivering 
engaging and creative 
outdoor learning 
 

33 Children took 

part in ‘Telford’s 
Gotta Dance’ at The 
Place, Oakengates 

600 free holiday 

club places offered 
to FSM/SEN through 
the Happy Healthy 
Active Holiday 
programme 

48 free holiday 

breakfast sessions 
run for children and 
families 
 

 35 children sang in 

the ‘It Takes a City’ 
concert at the Royal 
Albert Hall, London. 

320 children 

received additional 
cricket coaching 

30 children have 

had additional EAL 
support to help 
them access the 
curriculum  

Bronze Winner 
Category ‘Making a 
Difference – Primary 
School of the Year’ 
Pearson National 
Teaching Awards 

94 children received 

in total 1,410 hours of 
tutoring, outside 
school hours 

 


